
CITY INFORMATION
REGARDING PLANS FOR ADDRESSING

FOSTER CITY’S CANADA GOOSE POPULATION

The Canada Goose is a migratory bird, but due to the favorable conditions offered locally, 
has taken permanent residence in and around Foster City. The reluctance to migrate
has yielded an unsustainable rate of population growth, with the number of birds
in Foster City doubling from 181 in 2020 to 323 in 2021, with indications
that figure will tick higher in 2022. 

This excessive concentration poses potential health risks to both Foster City residents
and visitors/users of our parks and waterways. Lagoon water quality testing regularly 
shows high e.coli levels partly attributed to goose droppings among other factors,
that have resulted in mandatory beach closures. By way of example, last year,
Heal the Bay identified three Foster City beaches among the top 10 most polluted
in California.

A variety of nonlethal deterrents such as fogging, birth control, dog hazing,
strobe lights, egg addling, fencing and other approaches have been explored and/or 
attempted to mitigate the health hazard posed by Canada Goose droppings,
but the success of those efforts has been limited. 

With an obligation to maintain healthy waterways and inviting parks, Foster City
is considering the lethal removal of a limited number of geese. The lethal option
would complement other ongoing nonlethal measures and be applied selectively
as a means of population control, not extermination. 

No action or decision on the matter has been made, other than the direction
to acquire the necessary permits should the City move forward with lethal removal.
All community input is welcomed, and residents are encouraged to stay engaged
over the coming weeks and months.

For more information on Foster City’s efforts, please visit:

or email us at:
geese@fostercity.org

fostercity.org/goosemanagement

www.fostercity.org/goosemanagement



